
 
 
 
 
 
 
          December 14, 2017 
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY 
All Transportation Division 
Officers 
Chairpersons and Secretaries, General Committees of Adjustment 
Directors and Secretaries, State Legislative Boards 
Secretaries and Treasurers, All Locals 
Field Auditors & All Special Representatives 
UTUIA Field Supervisors 
 
     Re: Authorized Maximum Mileage Rate 
      Increase effective January 1, 2018 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 
 
 The Internal Revenue Service issued the 2018 standard mileage rates used to 
calculate the deductible costs of operating an automobile for business.  Beginning on 
January 1, 2018 the standard rates for the use of an automobile will be 54.5 cents per 
mile for business miles driven. 
 
 Therefore, I am authorizing automobile mileage allowance consistent with the 
maximum rate set by the Internal Revenue Service (Notice 2018-03), effective January 
1, 2018.  The automobile rate will be increased by one cent, from 53.5 cents per mile to 
54.5 cents per mile. 
 
       Fraternally yours, 

       
       John Previsich 
       President - Transportation Division 
 
cc: M. E. Dolin, Director of Administration - Transportation Division 
 A. Taylor, Deputy Controller - Transportation Division 
 R. Kusnic, Secretary and Treasurer, UTUIA 
 
 


